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This House Bill 2738 is not a solution for Portland neighborhoods  It is using data and 

studies that do not fully show the entire picture of the impact of fuel and a 

neighborhood race track. It is using speculation and generalizations. PIR has been a 

local institution since 1960 and has brought revenue to the local Portland area.  This 

facility is not hosting events daily; they operate a couple of times a week and a few 

major events per year. Also, not all of the vehicles who use the facility even use 

leaded fuel. This bill is designed to shut down this race facility which will in turn cost 

the city of Portland potentially millions of lost revenue. This revenue helps pay for 

other city parks and other city facilities. There is not enough data that has been 

collected and peer reviewed by experts to pass this bill. Please oppose House Bill 

2738. 


